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Terms and Conditions of Sale 
 

 1) Scope of agreement 
 These terms and conditions of this contract are to apply in preference to and supersede any terms 
and conditions referred to, offered, or relied on by the parties whether in negotiation or at any stage 
in the dealings between the seller and buyer with reference to the goods to which the contract 
relates. They represent the entire agreement between the parties except insofar as any other rules 
of common law or equity might operate for the sole benefit of “The Company”, Techno Group Ltd 
and its subsidiaries, Technoset Ltd and Technoturn Ltd, as to which the company shall be the sole 
judge. They constitute the only conditions upon which the company is willing to supply goods and 
services to any customer to whom a quotation, acceptance of order or contract is addressed. These 
terms and conditions shall prevail over any terms and conditions in the customer’s order or such 
other documents as may be furnished by the customer except where specifically agreed to the 
contrary in writing by a dully authorized officer of the company and any subsequent variations, 
amendments, modifications, deletions, or alterations must be similarly agreed. 

 2) Effect of representations 
 Any representations made prior to the formation of the contract, including any literature, 
descriptions, specifications, oral or written statements or any combination, you hereby acknowledge 
were not relied on by yourself. You further acknowledge that you have not entered into this contract 
based on any representation, made orally or in writing, by the company, its employees or agents and 
that you therefore relied on your judgment alone when entering into the contract. 

 3) Construction and headings 
 Clauses of the contract are always to be construed in such a way as to provide the greatest benefit 
and protection to the company, and headings used in relation to the terms and conditions are to 
facilitate reference and are not to affect the interpretation or construction of the contract. 
References to “the company” are to be taken to be references to Techno Group Ltd and its’ 
subsidiaries unless otherwise clearly indicated, and “the customer”, “the purchaser” or “the buyer” 
is to be taken to mean any person, business, corporate body or organization to whom the company 
directs a quotation or with whom it is involved in any contract of sale of its goods. 

 4) Terms to be of the essence 
 Where it is not clearly stated that terms imposed on the buyer are to be of the essence, then 
nonetheless it is to be understood that such terms and obligations are to be of the essence. 
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 5) Statutory and other references 
 Reference in the contract to any statute, code or standard is to be taken as reference to it as 
amended or consolidated and, in the event or its repeal, to any other statute, code or standard of 
like effect. 

 6) Negligence liability 
 Except in any case where a negligent act or omission on our part results in death or personal injury, 
we accept no liability for any loss, damage or injury caused to you or your property, or property for 
which you are responsible, caused directly or indirectly by any such act or omission. 

 7) Limit of liability 
 It is accepted by the parties to this contract that if any part of these conditions is found to be 
unreasonable, invalid, or unlawful under an enactment or rule of law pertaining thereto, then a 
court or other competent tribunal shall have the power to strike out such part, whether it be an 
entire condition or conditions, or some part or parts thereof, and enforce these conditions as if such 
part or parts aforesaid had not been included. However, the buyer agrees and is taken to have 
accepted that the terms of this contract satisfy the test of reasonableness specified in the unfair 
contract terms act. 

8) Liability 
 The company’s contracts, not being consumer contracts as that term is defined in the unfair 
contract terms act 1977, are not to be taken to include terms and stipulations that would be 
otherwise implied by the sale of goods act 1979, the supply of goods (implied terms) act 1973 and 
the supply of goods and services act 1982, and any such terms and stipulations are hereby excluded. 
However, such exclusions shall not be taken to apply to any undertaking as to title to the goods and 
the provision of section 12 of the sale of goods act 1979 shall be taken to apply to the contract. All 
implied terms, conditions, or warranties statutory, common law or otherwise, as to merchantable 
quality goods, fitness of the goods for any purpose whatsoever (whether made known to the seller 
or not), and correspondence of the goods with description, are hereby excluded from the contract. 
Furthermore, no liability whatsoever shall be incurred by the seller in respect of any express term of 
the contract that relates or refers in any way to quality of the goods, the fitness of the goods for any 
purpose whatsoever or correspondence of the goods to any description. 

 9) Product information 
 Any information provided for you by the company and relating to the use or suitability of the 
contract goods, whether requested by you or not, is to be accepted by you as accurate and suitable 
for the purpose in question and will give rise to no liability on the company’s part, save where 
negligence on the part of the company leads to death or personal injury. Where specifications, 
drawings etc. are provided by you, you accept full responsibility for the accuracy of such information 
and the company is not held in any way liable where such information proves to be erroneous or 
inaccurate. However, where such exclusions of liability are deemed invalid under the unfair contract 
terms act, or under any other stature or rule of law, then the Company will accept liability in an 
amount not exceeding the contract price. This clause should be taken to apply to representation as 
defined in clause 2 but is not limited to such representations. 
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 10) Cancellation 
 The buyer’s obligations under the contract are absolute but where the company is prepared to 
accept a contract cancellation at the buyer’s request the company will have a right to make a charge 
to cover handling, administrative costs and any other costs might reasonably be incurred. 

 11) Variations 
 The company shall have the right to vary the goods to be provided under this contract where it is 
appropriate and reasonable in all circumstances to do so. 

 12) Delivery 
 Dates given for delivery or due collection of the goods are approximate only and are to be accepted 
as such by the buyer and no action will lie for failure on our part, however caused, to meet any such 
date. The company reserves the right to make any delivery charges that may be reasonable in the 
circumstances. 

 13) Failure to accept delivery 
 Where the buyer fails to accept delivery of the goods, or fail to arrange for their collection, the 
company may, without prejudice to any other rights it may have, make such of the following 
provisions as it considers appropriate. a) it may store the goods at the buyer’s expense. b) it may 
insure the goods at the buyer’s expense. c) it may make additional charges for any further transport 
costs. d) it may proceed to sell the goods, on giving written notice to the buyer, and any loss 
suffered by ourselves shall be a debt owed by you to the company as though it were part of the 
invoice price. The contract goods), passes to the Company and the foregoing provisions e) It may 
maintain a lien on any property of the buyers with a right to sell any such property, which is in the 
Company’s possession, until such time as the buyer has paid in full all amounts outstanding under 
this clause. Where the Company exercises its right to sell, it will account to the buyer for any surplus 
after allowing for all amounts outstanding and for any costs and expenses incurred in relation to the 
goods. The foregoing provisions are also to apply where delivery or collection of the goods has been 
delayed or deferred at the buyer’s request, even though the Company may have agreed to such 
request. 

14) Effect of delivery 
 Where the goods have been received by the buyer, whether such receipt is acknowledged in 
writing, the buyer hereby agrees that on receipt he will be deemed to have examined the goods and 
to have accepted that they meet fully the obligations imposed by this agreement on the Company. 
15) Assignment In instances where the Company may require the contract, or part of it, to be carried 
out by a sub-contractor, assignee, or other nominated party you undertake to co-operate fully in the 
due performance of the contract. You also accept that no liability shall fall on the Company in any 
way whatsoever arising from, or related to, any goods provided by such third party and that any 
remedies you wish to pursue must be pursued directly with the third party. The contract cannot be 
assigned by the buyer without the prior consent of the Company in writing. Where the Company 
consents to such assignment, the buyer will nonetheless remain fully liable and will be required to 
ensure the due performance of the contract. 
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 16) Passing on risk. 
 Without prejudice to any other provisions in this contract, the risk in the goods supplied to the 
buyer shall pass to the buyer when the goods are unconditionally appropriated to the contract be 
either party. 

 17) Retention of title 
 The property in the goods does not pass until the buyer has paid the entire invoice price under any 
contract with the Company. Until such time as such price is paid in full goods held in your possession 
are held by you as bailee on the Company’s behalf. As bailee on the Company’s behalf you will 
ensure that:- a) The goods will be stored separately and be identifiable as belonging to the 
Company; b) The goods are covered by your policy of insurance and you will assign the benefits of 
such policy to the Company at its request; c) Any monies received by you for goods sold or supplied 
to you by the Company, will be retained in a separate account and you will hold such MONIES as 
trustees on the Company’s behalf; d) The goods are maintained in a useable condition; e) The 
Company shall, subject to written notice, be entitled to enter any premises where the contract 
goods are stored and take possession of such goods at any time before full payment is received; f) 
Where the contract goods, or any part of such goods, are incorporated with any other goods, you 
will make every reasonable endeavour to ensure that the title in such goods (or in goods that may 
result from the incorporation of The contract goods), passes to the Company and the foregoing 
provisions of this clause shall be considered to apply to such goods. Where goods are produced to 
your specification, directions, or instruction or where any goods are to be prepared in any way on 
your behalf, the title in such goods shall not pass before you have paid the entire invoice price under 
the particular contract or under any other contract between the Company and yourself. Reference 
to invoice price shall be taken to be a reference to the price to be charged to the customer on due 
performance of the contract and shall also include any further sums the Company are entitled to 
claim. 

 18) Product hazard information 
 The Company is to be informed without delay where there is any question in relation to the 
suitability of the goods for the purpose they were intended or on any matters that may affect their 
safe use or incorporation in other finished products. Where the occasion arises, the buyer is 
required to ensure that any interested authority or organisation is similarly advised. To assist in 
tracing products subject to any subsequent form of enquiry the buyer is required to keep necessary 
records of transactions and to make such information available to the Company where so requested. 
Where the customer has a complaint about the Company’s goods that are at the time in his 
possession, he must notify the Company’s duly authorised personnel without delay and produce the 
goods for inspection. Only after such inspection will the Company consider recompense or 
replacement of such goods. The customer is required to cooperate fully with the Company in the 
handling and investigation of such complaints. 

19) Product recall 
 In the event of it being necessary to recall goods supplied by the Company due to some product 
defect, it shall be the buyer’s duty to fully co-operate in the recall of any products which might be 
instigated by an appropriate party, whether such recall is required by law or not. The buyer will also 
undertake to defray the cost of any such recall or to recompense the Company for any expense it 
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may incur, where the Company makes a request in writing. The buyer further undertakes to act and 
accede to any reasonable request from an interested party to secure the withdrawal of the goods, or 
goods incorporating the goods from use, sale or supply. 

 20) Payment                                                                                                                                                
Payment is required strictly net within thirty days of invoice date. Where payment is not made by 
the due date interest shall be charged on any outstanding amount at the rate of 4% per annum 
above Lloyds Bank base lending rate accruing daily. The Company shall also have the right to 
withhold further supplies under this or any other contract any shall thereby incur no liability 
whatsoever. 

 21) Instalments 
 Notwithstanding any rule of law which might otherwise be applicable, and not withstanding any 
agreement to the contrary, it is acknowledged that the Company can, at its discretion, supply the 
relevant goods in instalments. It is further agreed that, where goods are so supplied, whether with 
your agreement, any breach or infringement by the Company affects that instalment only. 

 22) Proper law 
The contract shall be governed by and construed in accordance with English law and the Courts of 
England shall have non-exclusive jurisdiction to hear all disputes arising in connection with the 
contract. 

 23) Waiver 
 A waiver of any of these conditions, or any right arising thereunder, shall be valid only for the 
particular occasion and shall not affect the operation of such conditions or rights for the future. 

 24) Force majeure 
 In the event of delivery being delayed by fire, accident, strikes, lockouts, delay in receipt of 
materials or brought-in goods or any other cause beyond the reasonable control of the seller, a 
reasonable extension of time for delivery shall be granted and the buyer shall pay such reasonable 
extra charges as shall have been occasioned by the delay. However, the seller shall have the right to 
suspend or terminate the contract on giving written notice. During any period of such suspension 
the Company shall have the right to terminate the contract, subject to further notice in writing. 
Where the contract is suspended by the Company all obligations imposed on either party by the 
contract shall be held in abeyance for the period of such suspension. Where the Company elects to 
terminate the contract, such termination shall be without prejudice to the Company and shall not 
affect liabilities on your part which fell due before termination. 

25) Shortage and delivery claims 
 The buyer must give notice of any delivery discrepancies at the time of delivery otherwise no claims 
in relation to order shortages can be entertained. Claims for alleged non-delivery must be made 
within 48 hours of such time as the goods ought reasonably to have been delivered. 

 26) Data protection 
 Where the Company enters any detail of a contract on a computer database the buyer hereby gives 
his consent thereto and consents to the further use or disclosure of such details. 
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 27) Product inspection                                                                                                                          
The buyer is required to make appropriate inspection of the goods on delivery and is required to 
ensure that they are in such condition that no risk or hazard could arise from their use. In the event 
of any such possibility arising he is required to notify the Company, without delay. 

 28) Effects of insolvency etc. 
 The Company may terminate or suspend the contract, by notice in writing without liability to itself, 
but without prejudice to liability on your part accruing before such termination or suspension, and 
treat you in breach of contract, in the following circumstances: - a) Where you cease to pay your 
debts in the ordinary course of business or cannot pay your debts as they become due; b) Where 
you have a receiver or administrator appointed for the whole or part of your assets; c) Where we 
have reasonable cause to suspect that all or any of the above are likely to occur. d) Where the 
Company has elected to suspend the contract, it may at any later date by notice in writing, elect to 
terminate the contract with results as aforesaid. 

 29) Service of notice 
 Any notice served under the foregoing terms, if delivered to the buyer’s last known address or 
principal place of business, shall be treated as validly served. This shall apply to all notices in writing 
including notice by telex or facsimile transmission and where sent through the post such notices 
shall be regarded as received within two days of dispatch and as received simultaneously where sent 
by telex or facsimile transmission. Proof of dispatch is to be treated as proof of receipt. 

 

 

 

Technoset Ltd 

Unit 3A Roman Way, Glebe Farm Industrial Estate, Rugby, CV21 1DB. +44 (0) 1788 560 522.  

sales@techno-group.co.uk UK  

Company Registration No 3061083 

Technoturn Ltd 

9/12 Brunel Road, Churchfields Industrial Estate, St Leonards-on-Sea, TN38 9RT East Sussex.  

+44 (0) 1424 850 066 UK  

sales@techno-group.co.uk UK  

Company Registration No 03027198 
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